
In January, the group was able to visit Hogan Amor, orphanage run by Avril and Miriam Smith in 
Honduras. The week was spent with the children playing volleyball, basketball, losing in soccer, 
coloring, shopping with the kids, playing cards, and visiting other areas in Comayagua. 
 
In May, we held our annual rummage sale. The congregation filled the gym with items that 
needed a new home. We were able to raise money to help build a soccer field at Avril and 
Miriam’s school in Honduras.  
 
In June, we collected over 500 bras and delivered them to Duneland Community Church in 
Indiana. Bras are then packed and sent to help women who have been set free from trafficking 
and need a way to support themselves. 
 
In October, we held our dinner and auction! Many contributed with donations to auction and 
many came to bid on the items. We were able to collect 16,000 dollars.  
 
We are looking forward to another group heading to Honduras again in January 2020. 
 
Thanks for your support and prayers for vulnerable women and children! 
 


